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You can receive this e-newsletter directly to your email address by registering at the  

 Shire Office or by emailing council@kojonup.wa.gov.au.  

 

 

CCCCOUNCIL BRIEFSOUNCIL BRIEFSOUNCIL BRIEFSOUNCIL BRIEFS    
Local Government Elections 2019Local Government Elections 2019Local Government Elections 2019Local Government Elections 2019    

Local government elections play an important role in Western Australia's democratic system. Ordinary local 

government elections are held on the third Saturday in October every two years. This year, Elections will beElections will beElections will beElections will be    

held on Saturday, 19 October 2019held on Saturday, 19 October 2019held on Saturday, 19 October 2019held on Saturday, 19 October 2019, , , , if more nominations are received than vacant positions. The Shire of 

Kojonup runs “In-Person” voting elections so please ensure you are enrolled to vote. For more information on 

how to enrol please click this link: https://www.aec.gov.au/enrol/ 

 

Amendments to the new Local Government Act 1995 require existing and new councillors to complete training 

within the first 12 months following the election. The Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural 

Industries has excellent reference material including Fact Sheets for individuals who are considering 

nominating as candidates.https://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/localgovernment/forcommunity/Pages/Council-

Elections.aspx  

 

Candidates can lodge completed nominations papers in the prescribed form, with the Returning Officer, CEO 

Mr Rick Mitchell-Collins from 5 September 2019.  Nominations close at 4.00pm on Thursday 12 September 

2019. 

 

The Shire of Kojonup will have four vacancies with current Councillors Judith Warland, Jill Mathwin, Graham 

Hobbs and Ian Pedler all completing four year terms however, they are each eligible to renominate. 

 

An information evening for community members who are considering nominating for the upcoming Local 

Government Elections will be held in the Reception Room on Tuesday, 20 August 2019 commencing at 

7.00pm.  Registration is essentialRegistration is essentialRegistration is essentialRegistration is essential.  Please register your interest with Executive Assistant, Lorraine Wyatt by 

email ea@kojonup.wa.gov.au or phoning 98312408 by no later than 7 August 2019.  This event will not 

proceed if registrations are not received. 

 

Ordinary Council Meeting Ordinary Council Meeting Ordinary Council Meeting Ordinary Council Meeting ––––    Tuesday 23 July 2019Tuesday 23 July 2019Tuesday 23 July 2019Tuesday 23 July 2019    

The next Council Meeting will be held on Tuesday 23 July 2019 commencing at 3.00pm which will include the 

adoption of the 2019/20 budget. The agenda will be available on Councils web site from 5.00pm Friday, 19 

July 2019. 
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SPRINGHAVEN SPRINGHAVEN SPRINGHAVEN SPRINGHAVEN LODGELODGELODGELODGE    
 

 

Registered NurseRegistered NurseRegistered NurseRegistered Nurse    
    

Springhaven Lodge is a twenty two bed residential care facility owned by the Shire of Kojonup and is located 

approximately three hours south of Perth. Kojonup vibrant rural community. 

 

What we are looking for:What we are looking for:What we are looking for:What we are looking for:    

• At least twelve months Aged Care experience. This experience may be from working as a Personal 

Carer or as a Registered Nurse in Aged Care. 

• A current police clearance is essential 

• A natural leader who will support and mentor a team 

• RN Division 1 

• Excellent clinical and observation skills 

• Good communication skills 

• The successful applicant will need to be available to work public and school holidays.  

 

What we can offer you:What we can offer you:What we can offer you:What we can offer you:    

•  Opportunities to expand knowledge and education in aged care  

•  A permanent part time position  

• We are prepared to look at a flexible working roster which could include drive in, drive out for the right 

candidate. 

• Close knit rural community 

• A supportive team that values our residents. 

• Rate of pay is negotiable and will be discussed at interview 

 

If you require further information please contact 98312800.  

 

Applications including a covering letter and resume to be addressed to: Sue Northover, 

Manager of Aged Care Services, Springhaven Lodge, Barrack Place, Kojonup WA 6395 or email 

macs@kojonup.wa.gov.au.  

 

Applications from suitably qualified candidates will be gratefully received. 

 

Rick Mitchell-Collins 

Chief Executive OfficerChief Executive OfficerChief Executive OfficerChief Executive Officer    
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COMMUNITY COMMUNITY COMMUNITY COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENTDEVELOPMENTDEVELOPMENTDEVELOPMENT    AND TOURISMAND TOURISMAND TOURISMAND TOURISM    
Funding Boost Funding Boost Funding Boost Funding Boost totototo    Support Community Sport in tSupport Community Sport in tSupport Community Sport in tSupport Community Sport in the Regionshe Regionshe Regionshe Regions    

The McGowan Government announced this week that they are increasing Active Regional Communities (ARC) 

grants program allocation from $125,000 to $180,000 to assist country athletes and a range of sporting 

initiatives to regional communities. 

 

The program works to increase community participation in sport, build the capacity of local people involved 

in running sport and recreation in their communities, and help localities host regional competitions. 

 

ARC grants can be used to support and stage initiatives such as: 

 

• Hosting events; 

• Conducting programs; 

• Coaching clinics; 

• Volunteer training; 

• Coaching accreditation courses, and 

• Referee or umpire accreditation courses.  

 

Grants of up to $5,000 is available with applications now open.Grants of up to $5,000 is available with applications now open.Grants of up to $5,000 is available with applications now open.Grants of up to $5,000 is available with applications now open.  

For more information about who is eligible, the different categories and how to apply, visit 

http://www.dsr.wa.gov.au  Organisations can only apply once per year in any one category and applications 

must be at least 6 weeks prior to the project or events start date. 

    

Warning Over ‘Free Groceries’ ScammersWarning Over ‘Free Groceries’ ScammersWarning Over ‘Free Groceries’ ScammersWarning Over ‘Free Groceries’ Scammers            

An urgent warning has been issued to WA shoppers over a 

sophisticated Facebook scam involving the Woolworths 

chain.  Recent media reports have noted that scammers 

have been targeting Western Australian shoppers through 

an unauthorised Woolworths Fans Facebook page where 

fake posts offering the chance to win free groceries for a 

year and other giveaways have been appearing in exchange 

for liking and sharing the page to others. The site has over 

25,000 followers and is not affiliated with Woolworths  

 

Fake posts like this can be online phishing scams that seek to imitate well-known brands to trick people into 

thinking they are dealing directly with the company (in this case Woolworths).  By “liking” or “sharing” the 

post to others you could be compromising your own and friends’ data security as these sites can obtain 

personal information to make direct contact. 

 

Woolworths have confirmed that this is not an authorised Woolworths Facebook page and is not affiliated 

with them in any way.  We encourage everyone to be vigilant of online phishing scams, and to never pass on 

your personal or banking details to any unsolicited communications.   

 

ACCC’s website SCAM Watch has regular updates on their Scam Alerts page and if you do come across a scam 

then you can report this via their website.  For more information please visit www.scamwatch.gov.au  
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Youth Survey ReminderYouth Survey ReminderYouth Survey ReminderYouth Survey Reminder    

A reminder if you are between 15-19 years of age that you still have an opportunity to have your say to help 

shape your future on how policies and services are implemented by Government and other organisations to 

help support young people. The survey takes approximately 10-15 minutes and you have until 31 July 2019 to 

get your comments in. Young people can take part via www.missionaustralia.com.au/youthsurvey and by 

clicking the ‘Have your say!’button.  For more information please contact 

youthsurvey@missionaustralia.com.au 

 

Your Money Your Money Your Money Your Money andandandand    Financial Wellbeing BookletFinancial Wellbeing BookletFinancial Wellbeing BookletFinancial Wellbeing Booklet        

The Your money and financial wellbeing booklet has been developed as part 

of a financial literacy education project run by Ishar Multicultural Women’s 

Health Services and funded by the Office of Multicultural Interests.  The 

booklet has useful information for anyone wanting to get a better 

understanding and tips on handling their finances better. 

(www.ishar.org.au) 

 

The project focused on the importance of financial literacy as an integral component of physical, mental and 

social health and wellbeing. 

 

The booklet will soon be translated into three languages: Arabic, Farsi and Vietnamese. 

 

You can access the booklet online by copying and pasting the following link www.ishar.org.au/wp-

content/uploads/2019/05/ishar-brochure-final-rgb.pdf  Alternatively, if you are in Perth you can pick up a 

hard copy from Ishar, 21 Sudbury Road, MIRRABOOKA. 

 

WA Strategy WA Strategy WA Strategy WA Strategy totototo    Respond To The Abuse Of Older People (Elder Abuse)Respond To The Abuse Of Older People (Elder Abuse)Respond To The Abuse Of Older People (Elder Abuse)Respond To The Abuse Of Older People (Elder Abuse)    

The State Government’s draft Strategy to Respond to the Abuse of Older 

People in Western Australia has been released for public comment. 

 

The draft Strategy will cover a 10-year timeframe and its 

implementation guided by two year Action Plans.  The document 

focuses on priorities, outcomes and strategies to address the abuse of 

older people in Western Australia. 

 

The Department of Communities wants your input to help inform the development of the draft Strategy and 

wish to hear from all West Australians, including older adults, carers, families and other community members, 

service providers, networks, agencies, government employees and academics. 

 

To have your say about the draft strategy, please complete and submit this short online survey    

((((https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/WAelderabusestrategy) which takes about 10 minutes to complete by by by by 

Wednesday 24 July 2019.Wednesday 24 July 2019.Wednesday 24 July 2019.Wednesday 24 July 2019.    

 

All submissions will be treated as confidential. 

 

If you have any questions about the draft strategy, email elderabuse@communities.wa.gov.au or phone (08) 

6381 2323. 
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“The Night Fields 5-week pilot program has been 

very well received in Kojonup and despite some very 

cold and sometimes wet conditions, was well 

attended. In total 44 young people participated in 

the program experiencing sports that some have 

never had the opportunity to play before. This figure 

does not include any under school aged children 

accompanying parents that may have joined in on 

the day. The final session on Friday was followed 

with a celebratory food and music with many of the 

parents joining in to enjoy the food and social 

chatter,” Kojonup Shire President, Ronnie Fleay said. 

 

The Friday afternoon sessions quickly developed into a fun, structured social gathering of children who not 

only were picking up new sporting skills and being physically active but more importantly looked like they 

were having a great time.  Each week they also get the opportunity to win some giveaways including a signed 

football, by Stephen Michael. 
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The program would have been difficult to implement without the support and involvement of Kojonup District 

High School staff and Kojonup’s sporting clubs like Squash and Hockey who were quick to respond to the call 

and provide coaches and access to their equipment. 

 

Week 4 of the program provided a bonus for the young participants with a surprise visit organised by the 

Kojonup Squash Club by professional WA squash coach, Mike Cornish who undertook an afternoon coaching 

session with the kids. 

 

The Shire would like to thank local businesses; Kojonup IGA and the Kojonup Bakery who also got behind the 

program, donating some of the food to feed the very hungry mouths each week as well as the involvement 

and support of our local police for the program. 

 

Moving forward, the Shire has met with the Stephen Michael Foundation and the working group to evaluate 

the outcomes and benefits of the pilot program and will be considering ways to further involve the community 

in order to enable the program to continue. 

 

More information about the program will be released in the next edition of E-News. 

 

Here are some stats from program: 

• 14.25% of the children attended every session with 28.5% attend 3 or more sessions 

• Every week there was a child who had not attended before 

• Boys still dominated the program making up 64% of the numbers but it was great to see that over 1/3 

(36%) were girls. 

• Tomato sauce was the most favoured topping over BBQ sauce for the sausage sizzle ☺ 

 

 

Useful Websites Useful Websites Useful Websites Useful Websites     

The following websites below have some valuable information and opportunities that may be of interest to 

members of our community. Why not check them out? 

 

• Empowerment and peer mentoring of migrant and refugee womenEmpowerment and peer mentoring of migrant and refugee womenEmpowerment and peer mentoring of migrant and refugee womenEmpowerment and peer mentoring of migrant and refugee women: EMPOWER is specifically tailored 

for migrant and refugee women and is for providing women with the Ability, Confidence and 

Knowledge to seek employment. The intervention will be delivered by peer mentors who will be 

trained to deliver the program twice a month for two years to a total of about seventy migrant and 

refugee women.  http://empower-project.com.au/ 

 

• Australian Taxation OfficeAustralian Taxation OfficeAustralian Taxation OfficeAustralian Taxation Office (ATO) Information(ATO) Information(ATO) Information(ATO) Information: Did you know that you can access taxation and 

superannuation on the ATO website in languages other than English to assist people from non-English 

speaking backgrounds?  Visit www.ato.gov.au/General/Other-languages/  

 

• FREE EVENT FREE EVENT FREE EVENT FREE EVENT SBS: Meet the BroadcasterSBS: Meet the BroadcasterSBS: Meet the BroadcasterSBS: Meet the Broadcaster    3 September, 5pm3 September, 5pm3 September, 5pm3 September, 5pm----7.30pm, 7.30pm, 7.30pm, 7.30pm, WA Maritime Museum:WA Maritime Museum:WA Maritime Museum:WA Maritime Museum: You are 

invited to join the SBS Leadership team for an evening to hear about SBS’ diverse and distinctive 

offering across the network in 2019-20, including their upcoming commissioning slate, about their 

plans and ambitions for the year ahead, and have the opportunity to take part in a Q&A session.  You 

must register through Eventbrite to get your free ticket which can be obtained by visiting 

www.eventbrite.com/e/sbs-meet-the-broadcaster-perth-registration-64153739562  
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Western AuWestern AuWestern AuWestern Australian Mental Health Awards stralian Mental Health Awards stralian Mental Health Awards stralian Mental Health Awards ----    Nominations Extended!Nominations Extended!Nominations Extended!Nominations Extended! 

Due to popular demand, the Western Australian Mental Health Awards nominations for 2019 have been 

extended!  If your organisation wasn't able to meet the previous deadline, you now have until the 28 Jul28 Jul28 Jul28 July 2019 y 2019 y 2019 y 2019 

to submit your nominations. 

 

These awards celebrate individuals and organisations that made an outstanding contribution to mental health 

in the calendar year of 2018. Browse the categories on the WA Association for Mental Health website 

www.waamh.org.au to see where your nomination best fits. You are able to self-nominate or nominate 

someone you know or work with. 

 

DID YOU KNOW?DID YOU KNOW?DID YOU KNOW?DID YOU KNOW? 

Saturday, 20 July is the 50Saturday, 20 July is the 50Saturday, 20 July is the 50Saturday, 20 July is the 50thththth    anniversary of the moon landanniversary of the moon landanniversary of the moon landanniversary of the moon landinginginging when in 

1969, Neil Armstrong became the first human to step on the moon.  

Neil and Buzz Aldrin walked around for three hours, did experiments 

including picking up bits of moon dirt and rocks. It was an incredible 

achievement for humanity and science. 

 

(Image by Len Smith) 

 

 

Every year MOONHACKMOONHACKMOONHACKMOONHACK gets kids together to learn how to code and last year 

they broke the record and want to do it again in 2019 with the event: Code Your Code Your Code Your Code Your 

Way to the MoonWay to the MoonWay to the MoonWay to the Moon. Join over 30,000 kids worldwide to build a space-themed 

game.  If you’re into computer gaming and want to know how to code, then get 

together with your friends, download the step-by-step instructions and learn to 

code your own game, it’s easy and fun.  Visit www.moonhack.com  

 

Rose Maze PruningRose Maze PruningRose Maze PruningRose Maze Pruning    

The Rose Maze volunteers with assistance from the Shire’s Horticultural team have completed the 

monumental task of pruning the roses at The Kodja Place. 

 

The team of volunteers organised by Cathy Wright were out each morning braving the cold over 3 days to 

complete this essential task.  

         
 

The Shire acknowledges the great work and would like to thank the many volunteers who worked over the 3-

day period to prune the maze.  Cathy Wright said, “This year’s pruning was made easier by the thorough job 
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the group had done over the last few years and Gary Fleay enjoyed working with the electric hedge trimmers 

pruning the rugosa roses and a number of the others within the maze.” 

 

“Sincere thanks to everyone who was able to help this year and for those who were unable to make it, never 

fear, there is always next year and of course dead-heading later this year!!” 

 

       
(Images provided by Cathy Wright) 

    

WWWW 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s New atWhat’s New atWhat’s New atWhat’s New at    Kojonup Visitors CentreKojonup Visitors CentreKojonup Visitors CentreKojonup Visitors Centre    

 

Do you enjoy bush walking?  

 

With wildflower season fast approaching why not come in to 

the Kojonup Visitor Centre and pick up one of our new 

wildflower or orchid books to read up on in preparation for the 

season?  

 

Wildflower season isn’t just for the adults, pocket sized books 

are also available for the little ones. 

 

Zahra Shirazee 

MMMManager Community Development & Tourismanager Community Development & Tourismanager Community Development & Tourismanager Community Development & Tourism    

    

     

 

Did you know,Did you know,Did you know,Did you know, The Kodja Place and Kojonup visitor centre had over 21,000 visitors this 

financial Year? This is what they are saying. 

 

‘Lots of History & Very well presented, Staff wonderful’ Y & T House, Melbourne VIC 

‘Jack is the best Tour Guide’ Hetherington, UK 

‘Lovely Shop & Helpful staff’ S & P Farris, Perth WA 

‘Very helpful & Splendid Information’ H & K Turney, Tasmania  

‘Great Museum & Lovely Tour Guide’ M Gi, Germany 
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WORKS AND SERVICESWORKS AND SERVICESWORKS AND SERVICESWORKS AND SERVICES    
The Parks and Gardens crews have been busy with the following: 

• The softfall at Apex Park will be completed on Wednesday 10 July. This was scheduled to be 

completed prior to school holidays but unfortunately could not be installed in wet weather. 

    
 

• The gardening crew are hedging the Rose Maze and 

Myrsine hedge, with our wonderful volunteers 

undertaking the pruning and tying up of the climbing 

roses. 

•  In conjunction with NRM/Landcare 4000 seedlings 

have been received which will be used to plant in our 

sundry reserves in town, Old Landfill, existing landfill, 

road verges etc. 

• We have started and will continue re-vegetating with 

an assortment of native plants, along Tunney Rd from 

Soldier Rd to Mather Rd. 

• The Old Landfill site has been sprayed and ripped and 

will be planted with an assortment of re-vegetation 

native species.  

• Planning and works are being undertaken at the 

Barracks, pruning trees, removing unwanted plants and 

tidying garden beds. 

• We will be trialling a new herbicide which is made from 

natural ingredients, Localsafe, in the mainstreet as an 

alternative to Glyphosate.  

• The cemetery area has been sprayed for weeds. 

 

Marina Murray 

Senior HorticulturalistSenior HorticulturalistSenior HorticulturalistSenior Horticulturalist    
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REGULATORYREGULATORYREGULATORYREGULATORY    SERVICESSERVICESSERVICESSERVICES    

    
Burning Garden RefuseBurning Garden RefuseBurning Garden RefuseBurning Garden Refuse    
There are many methods of hazard reduction available to residents.  Reduction of fuel does not have to be as drastic 

as removing all vegetation. Burning garden refuse is one option available at certain times of the year. 

   
 

Garden refuse may be burnt without a permit now, subject to: 

 

• A 5m wide area clear of flammable material surrounding the pile; 

• Only one heap being burnt at any one time; 

• At least one capable person stays with the fire until it is completely extinguished; 

• There being a means of extinguishing the fire available at all times (eg garden hose, knapsack spray or fire 

unit); 

• Neighbours are informed of your intention to burn; 

• The smoke does not cause a nuisance to neighbours; 

• The smoke does not create a traffic hazard; 

• Household or commercial waste, or any noxious materials are not burned. 

 

Paul Retallack 

Senior Ranger / Building Maintenance CoordinatorSenior Ranger / Building Maintenance CoordinatorSenior Ranger / Building Maintenance CoordinatorSenior Ranger / Building Maintenance Coordinator    

 

SOMETHING SOMETHING SOMETHING SOMETHING HISTORICHISTORICHISTORICHISTORIC    
 

 

The Old Road Boards Office 

Built in 1901 
 

 

 Designed by architect AM Bastow, 

Originally red brick with an iron roof and 

front verandah. Roads Board Offices for 

twenty years. Later an Agricultural Bank 

and Bill Thring’s general store. Today it 

houses the Kojonup Women’s Club 
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CORPORATE AND COMMUNITY SERVICESCORPORATE AND COMMUNITY SERVICESCORPORATE AND COMMUNITY SERVICESCORPORATE AND COMMUNITY SERVICES    

    
    

Council Rates Council Rates Council Rates Council Rates     

Rates notices will be posted out on 26 July 2019 

 

IIIInstalment Optionsnstalment Optionsnstalment Optionsnstalment Options    

Ratepayers will have the opportunity to pay by one of the following methods. 

• Payment in full by the due date. 

• Payment by 2 instalments (NB: The first instalment will include all arrears unpaid as at the due date). 

The minimum instalment amount is $200. 

• Payment by 4 instalments (NB: The first instalment will include all arrears unpaid as at the due date). 

 

Alternative ArrangementsAlternative ArrangementsAlternative ArrangementsAlternative Arrangements    

Ratepayers experiencing financial hardship in paying rates and charges should contact Council's Rates Section 

prior to the due date to discuss alternative arrangements. NB Interest will be charged on outstanding rates at 

the overdue interest rate. 

 

PensionersPensionersPensionersPensioners    

If you meet the following criteria as at 1st July of this financial year, you may be entitled to register your 

property for a concession on council rates and Emergency Services Levy (E.S.L.):- 

• You are the owner or part owner of the property as at 1st July.  

• You live in the property 

• You hold either a current pensioner concession card or state concession card - as at 1st July. 

 

Depending upon individual circumstances concessions available are: 

• Rebates of up to 50% of current council rates and E.S.L. 

• Deferment, without interest, of up to 100% of current rates 

 

For full details on how to register your property for tFor full details on how to register your property for tFor full details on how to register your property for tFor full details on how to register your property for this purpose please contact his purpose please contact his purpose please contact his purpose please contact Heather Marland Heather Marland Heather Marland Heather Marland on 9831 2400on 9831 2400on 9831 2400on 9831 2400....    

 

Note: This concession scheme is funded by the Western Australian State Government under the provisions of 

the Rates and Charges (Rebates and Deferments) Act 1992 (as amended). Concessions on Council Rates are 

not currently available to Senior Card Holders. 

 

In order to obtain a concession on your current rates account, you MUST register at the Council Administration 

office before he due date for payment, shown on the Annual Rate Notice. 
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Email MyEmail MyEmail MyEmail My    Rate NoticeRate NoticeRate NoticeRate Notice        

The Shire is pleased to offer its ratepayers the opportunity 

to receive their rate notice via email. This convenient service saves paper and offers a quick and easy way for 

people to receive their rate notice. 

 

To receive your rate notice via email, please contact council@kojonup.wa.gov.aucouncil@kojonup.wa.gov.aucouncil@kojonup.wa.gov.aucouncil@kojonup.wa.gov.au with the following details. 

Assessment Number: 

Name: 

Postal address: 

Email address you would like the rates sent to: 

Phone number: 

    

Be ConnectedBe ConnectedBe ConnectedBe Connected!! 

Contact Bec to find the time and date that will suit you to be a 

part of our groups as we surf the internet, wrangle technology 

and bend it to work for us. Bring your own device, master it! 

Find Bec on Facebook or call 0407 980 175 

 

Anthony Middleton 

Manager Corporate & Community ServicesManager Corporate & Community ServicesManager Corporate & Community ServicesManager Corporate & Community Services    

 

 

 

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

 

 

 
  

 

DDDDid id id id you you you you knowknowknowknow????        
…there are 8 
councillors and that 
they elect the 
President and Vice 
President? 
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COMMUNITY COMMUNITY COMMUNITY COMMUNITY INFORMATIONINFORMATIONINFORMATIONINFORMATION    
 

  2019 Australia Post 
Community Grants Program 

 
We’re offering grants of up to $10,000 for eligible projects that provide positive benefits for 
your community. 
 
More than ever, local communities play a vital role in shaping the future of our nation, and Australia Post is there to 
lend a hand, providing essential services that help people connect with each other. That’s why our grants program 
aims to support projects that bring people together around what matters most in their communities. 

 
We're looking for projects that: 

 
• Help people connect with each other through group activities (e.g. volunteering programs, civic engagement and 

environmental activities) 

• Reduce barriers to participation in community life (e.g. transport, ability to pay, or access to community spaces), 
or 

• Develop skills and leadership capability to strengthen community networks 
Incorporated not-for-profit Australian organisations that provide community benefit are encouraged to apply. 

 
Who Can Apply: 

To be eligible, organisations must: 

• be an incorporated not-for-profit organisation 

• provide community benefit  

• be located within Australia 

• provide services within Australia 

• have an ABN (see the Australian Business Register for more information) 

• have an Australian bank account that corresponds to the organisation’s ABN (individuals are not valid account 
holders). 

 
Grants can only be made to incorporated not-for-profit organisation. Sole traders, government entities and educational 
institutions aren't eligible. 
 
See the 2019 Australia Post Community Grants Application Kit for full eligibility requirements and terms and 
conditions. 

How to apply: 
 

Before starting your application, read the 2019 Australia Post Community Grants Application Kit and application 
checklist. 
 
Applications are accepted online using the SmartyGrants management tool. You’ll need to create a SmartyGrants 
account, or log in if you have an existing account. 
 
Once logged in, select and complete the form. For assistance in using SmartyGrants, visit their help guide for 
applicants. 
 

Key dates 
Applications open: 1 July 2019 at 9am (AEST) 

Applications close: 4 August 2019 at midnight (AEST) 
Grant recipients announced: Late October 2019 
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Chlorpyrifos   
On 24 June 2019, it was announced that there was a proposed decision to remove all uses of chlorpyrifos in 

domestic and home garden products, and in certain public spaces such as parks and footpaths. The 

proposed decision is to suspend uses of these products after 28 days and cancel these uses after three 

months. 

 

A full list of affected products is available in the Special Gazette, 24 June 2019. Find out how to participate 

in the consultation. 

    

The issueThe issueThe issueThe issue    

Chlorpyrifos is an insecticide used to control different kinds of pests, including ants, termites and mosquitos. 

Products containing chlorpyrifos are used in and around the home, in home gardens, in public spaces, and in 

agriculture. 

 

Based on credible scientific evidence of risks to human health and the environment, we have been taking 

progressive action by restricting the use patterns of products containing chlorpyrifos for a number of years. 

 

On 24 June 2019, we announced a proposed decision to remove all uses of chlorpyrifos in domestic and 

home garden products, and in certain public spaces such as parks and footpaths. The proposed decision is to 

suspend uses of these products after 28 days and cancel these uses after three months. 

 

This decision is the result of a comprehensive review of the chemical’s health and environmental impacts. 

 

Chlorpyrifos products can continue to be used in agricultural settings and under permit only if used 

according to label instructions. This includes the appropriate use of protective equipment. 

 

We are consulting with the agriculture and biosecurity sectors ahead of our assessment of these use 

patterns. This will help us more fully understand the critical uses of chlorpyrifos before we make a Proposed 

Regulatory Decision on these categories. A critical use is one with no other alternative. 

 

For further information and to make a submission on either the domestic use of chlorpyrifos or agricultural 

use, visit the consultation page. 
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Welcome to the July 2019 edition Communities for Children Monthly Newsletter. 
  

 

 

 

Click HERE to read our July 2019 newsletter. 

Please forward on to families, service providers and community networks. If you would like to 

place information in the newsletter or subscribe, please email the Communities for Children 

team atcforc@amityhealth.com.au. 
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2019 GRANDPARENT OF THE YEAR AWARD2019 GRANDPARENT OF THE YEAR AWARD2019 GRANDPARENT OF THE YEAR AWARD2019 GRANDPARENT OF THE YEAR AWARDSSSS     
 

GOLD CONICAL VASE made by first year Associate, Bart 
Rentmeester.  Residing in the Netherlands and working as a chef, 
Bart joined his family’s glass business in 2008 before undertaking 
glassblowing classes with B. Jane Cowie.  During 2017 and 2018 
Bart participated with Cowie in art projects across Singapore, 
China and Australia.  JamFactory’s Associate program provided 
the next step in establishing Bart’s career as an independent 
Glassblower.  
 
PLUM VASE created in the JamFactory Glass Studio which was 

established in 1973 as part of the renowned JamFactory 
Contemporary Craft and Design in Adelaide. The Glass Studio is 

a modern facility that supports a large community of glass blowers in Adelaide and is very proud of the unique 
training program it offers to early career makers in glass.  The Studio’s core business covers the production and 

design of stained glass windows, fused glass monuments and personal art projects 
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COMMUNITY CALENDARCOMMUNITY CALENDARCOMMUNITY CALENDARCOMMUNITY CALENDAR    
Want to know what’s happening in Kojonup? Check out this month’s Community Calendar compiled by the team at the Kodja Place. Printed versions of the calendar will be available from the Kojonup Library and the 

Kodja Place.  Want your event listed in the Kojonup Community Calendar? Please contact Kristel on 9831 0500 or via email vso@kojonup.wa.gov.au 

 

 

July 2019 

What’s on in Kojonup 
and surrounding areas* 

 
Kodja Place & Kojonup Visitor Centre  Open 7 Days, 9:00am - 5:00pm  Ph: 9831 0500 
Kojonup Community Resource Centre Monday - Friday, 10:00am - 4:00pm  Ph: 9831 0256 
Kojonup Library  Monday - Friday 8:30am - 4:30pm, Saturday 9:30am - 11:30am Ph: 9831 0412 
 

Need more information? Or want your event listed? 
Please call the Kodja Place or email: Kristel: bcc@kojonup.wa.gov.au 

Every Sunday: Every Monday: Every Tuesday: Every Wednesday: Every Thursday: Every Friday: Every Saturday: 
Grab a copy of the Kojonup 
News for Church Service times 

Bridge Club, Bowling Club 
9.30am  

Southern Singers, Uniting 
Church 7:00pm 

Renew Op shop OPEN 

10:00am-2:00pm 

All Crafts, 10am, Hockey Club 

ASK Youth Group, Baptist Church 
3:30pm 

Play Café, KDHS Kindy Rooms 
9.30am-11.30am (not during school 
holidays) 
Kojonup Men’s Shed OPEN 1pm 
Third Wednesday of every Month 

Play Group & Toy Library, Old 
School, 9.30am-11.30am  (not 
during school holidays) 
Renew Op Shop OPEN  

10:00am–2:00pm 

Gallery Aura Open 

Renew Op Shop OPEN  

10:00am–2:00pm 

Diabetes Clinic – Kojonup Hospital, 
second Friday of every month 

Gallery Aura Open 

 

 

Gallery Aura Open 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  14   15   16   17   18   19   20 

NAIDOC Week EndsNAIDOC Week EndsNAIDOC Week EndsNAIDOC Week Ends                

  21   22                                      23                       24   25   26   27 

    School Returns School Returns School Returns School Returns     Ordinary Council MeetingOrdinary Council MeetingOrdinary Council MeetingOrdinary Council Meeting    

Shire Administration OfficeShire Administration OfficeShire Administration OfficeShire Administration Office    

Council Chambers Council Chambers Council Chambers Council Chambers 

commencing at 3.00pmcommencing at 3.00pmcommencing at 3.00pmcommencing at 3.00pm    

Kojonup Men’s Shed OPEN Kojonup Men’s Shed OPEN Kojonup Men’s Shed OPEN Kojonup Men’s Shed OPEN 

1pm1pm1pm1pm    

      

  28   29   30              

 
 


